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The Recreation Board Meeting of Perry Township was called to order by Mike Dreibelbis at 7:00 p.m. on
February 27, 2024 at the Perry Township Municipal Building, 680 Moselem Springs Road, Shoemakersville, PA.

Present: Robert Schaner Jr
Mike Dreibelbis
Rochelle Dreibelbis- Secretary
David Lindenmuth

3. Meeting Minutes from Recreation Board January 30, 2024- Discussed intentions for 2024 Christmas in the
Park. Mike Dreibelbis made a motion to approve the minutes from January 30, 2024. Robert Schaner Jr. seconded
the motion. Motion carried.

4. Treasurer’s Report: As of January 31, 2024 the balance in the Recreation Fund was $19,748.88. In February,
$595.00 was deposited from the cell tower lease and $950.00 deducted for the annual weed spraying contract with
All Green. Current balance is $19,393.88. Mike Dreibelbis made a motion to approve the Treasure’s Report.
Seconded by Robert Schaner Jr. Motion carried.

5. Letter of Interest- A letter of interest was received from Margie Dreibelbis for the vacant position on the
Recreation Board. Robert Schaner Jr made a motion to appoint Margie Dreibelbis to the Recreation Board.
Seconded by Dave Lindenmuth. Motion carried.

6. Men’s Bathroom Partition- Discussed last meeting adding a toilet partition back into the men’s bathroom at
the recreation park. Reviewed the 3 quotes collected for a single stall, right corner affixed, powder-coated steel
bathroom partition. Mike Dreibelbis made a motion to approve the quote from Toilet Partitions in the amount of
$875.67. Seconded by Robert Schaner Jr. Motion carried.

7. Concrete at Dietrich Field- Recreation Board and/S/upervisor Board previously discussed concreting the
bleacher pads, backstop, and ADA handicap walkway at Dietrich Field. Currently, these areas are covered in
millings, which end up in the grass and the neighboring yard. An estimate of $8,260.00 was obtained for
materials, concrete, and labor. ARPA funds were used to concrete at Bell Field previously. The Supervisor
Board would determine if the funding for concrete at Dietrich Field would come from ARPA or the Recreation
Fund. Kraft Codes previously checked the ADA grade of the handicap walkway, no change to the grade. Mike
Dreibelbis made a motion to approve the expenditure of $8,260.00 for concreting Dietrich Field’s bleacher
pads, back-stop, and ADA handicap walkway. Seconded by Robert Schaner Jr. Motion carried.

- Still waiting for the township laborers to remove the 3 trees between Dietrich Field and Bell Field.
- Waiting for an estimate from Folk Paving on sealing or overlaying the top parking lot.

- Discussed adding lined parking spaces to both parking lots (lower lot once expanded)

- Electronic scoreboards will be installed shortly.

Adjourn: Mike Dreibelbis made a motion, seconded by Robert Schaner Jr to adjourn the meeting at 7:24 p.m.
Motion carried.
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